
 

11/30/2022 
 
 
David Leahy 
Plan Reviewer 
City of Puyallup 
 
 
RE: New Level 360 
Permit # PRCTI20221511 
MMFS#: 72225239 
 
Please see responses below to (permit type, correction cycle and correction issued date): 
 
City Comment #1: Ventilation calculations need to be per the 2018 IMC and WA. ST. 
amendments as adopted per the State. It would appear some of the ones in this table are not 
consistent to those tables. And may need to have a commissioning report done to show how 
this all will be balanced at the end. Note on page TM0.01 of plans. 

 
MM Response:  Values have been updated in the ventilation calculation for the storage 
room and gym room types to match the 2018 Washington State Amendments to the 2018 
IMC. See revised ventilation calculation on sheet TM0.01.  Note has been added for 
commissioning in the general notes on sheet TM0.01. 
 

Comment #2: Define how this new hallway is meeting the ventilation requirements of the 2018 
IMC and 2018 WSEC. Page TM2.01 of plans. 

 
MM Response:  This hallway meets the requirements for natural ventilation per the 2018 
WSMC, Section 402. Hallway is 309 square feet and doors provide 42 square feet of 
openable area (13.6% of floor area being ventilated – min 4% required). Info has been 
added to the ventilation calculations on sheet TM0.01. 
 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully, 
George Graham 
Engineering Manager  
206-768-4288 
george.graham@macmiller.com 

MacDonald-Miller Facility Solutions 
17930 International Blvd. 
Suite 120 
SeaTac, WA 98188 


